OFFICIAL MINUTES OF MAYVILLE VILLAGE
COUNCIL MEETING

November 1, 2022
(Official)

The Village Council of Mayville, Michigan held a Meeting at the Mayville Fire Hall on November 1,
2022. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Barbara Valentine, Village President, with
the following officers and Trustees present: Susan Shaver, Kelly Torrey, Steve Charette, and Sue
Marlow.

Employees Present — Chief Louis Cook, DPW Supervisor Joe Werner, Chief Terry Blackmer,
Treasurer Kirstie Troup and Zoning Enforcement officer Bernie Milot.

Guests — 16
Pledge of Allegiance
Invocation — Chief Louis Cook did the invocation.

Acknowledgements of Visitors and/or Special Presentations

Communications

Paperwork was completed and signed by all council trustees in order to add Treasurer, Kirstie
Troup as an additional signer on the Village bank account at Mayville State Bank.

Lagoon project preconstruction meeting was held on Wednesday October 26, 2022 with Fischer
Construction. They were the only bidder at an estimated $7.2 million. Easement on Lobdell &
Main were just completed within days of said meeting. Bond anticipation note was paid off one
month early.

Public Comments — ORV ordinance discussion as to in-town driving of 4-wheelers and side-by-
sides as resident mentioned the on-going issue with noise disturbance. President Valentine
mentioned the council members looking at ordinances in other small communities in order to
address enforcement of speed, excessive noise and other ORV violations. Village resident made
mention of accident at 4-way stop in the middle of town. President Valentine requested Chief Cook
to inquire about additional policing by State police and County sheriff’s office to help police the
village.

Public Events — Trunk or Treat was a success.

Adjournment — Moved by Shaver, supported by Charette to adjourn at 7:30 p.m. Yeas - 5 Nays —
0. Meeting Adjourned.
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